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At St Mary’s our Year 6 Worship Council and Minnie Vinnies led each class through the Stations of the Cross. At each 
Station the children were able to reflect, pray and think about the moments which led to Jesus' death. All the children, at 
each station, said these words: “Because by your Holy Cross you have redeemed the world.” These words really helped the 
children reflect upon the meaning of the stations. Our photos show Year6 pupils supporting Year 1 through this special trail. 
 
The prayer that the children said together at the ninth Station was 
one that really made them reflect and think deeply: 
 
“Jesus, you felt the darkness around you, the crowds surrounded 
you. 
You fell once more. 
Walk with us. 
When we lose hope, when everything is just too difficult, shows us 
how to reach out to each other and hold hands so that none of us 
have to do everything on our own. 
Help us to know that you walk alongside us even when we feel most 
alone.” 
 

Tweet of the Week 

“God seeks the humble who hope in Him, not in 

themselves and their own plans. Christian humility is 

not simply one virtue among others. It is the basic 

disposition of life. We believe we are in need of God 

and make room for Him, putting all our trust in 

Him.” 

 Pope Francis (@Pontifex) 

 

School Rules: 

Be ready, Be respectful, Be safe 

Week Commencing 18th March 2024 

Mon 18th Mar: Year 4 Swimming (Last Session) 

Mon 18th Mar: Year 6 Parents’ Evening (Virtual through 

School Cloud) 

Tues 19th Mar: Parents’ Evening (Virtual through School 

Cloud) Reception – Year 5 

Thurs 21st Mar: Parents’ Evening (Virtual through School 

Cloud) All Year Groups 

Fri 22nd Mar: Dress to Express Day 

Thurs 28th Mar: Easter Liturgy 9am in Church 
Parents/carers welcome 
 

 

https://twitter.com/Pontifex?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor


READY TO LEARN 
William Shakespeare wrote “Better three hours too soon than a minute too late.” While 
we don’t expect our children to arrive in the early hours of the morning, please ensure that 
they are in the playground at 8.40am for when the bell rings. The roads are busy in 
Ipswich but perhaps leave a few minutes early to account for this. A late arrival after 
8.50am means the class has already started and this is disruptive for your child and others 
in the class. Please remind children to come equipped for the day. 
 
If your child is ill, please leave a message on the School Absence Line (01473 728372) 
before 8am, or send an email to: admin@st-marys-ipswich.suffolk.sch.uk We do ask that all children who have been sick or 
had diarrhoea remain at home until 48 hours after the last episode of sickness or diarrhoea. Please try to make appointments 
outside of school hours, however, for unavoidable medical appointments we do request notice in advance.  

 
ATTENDANCE 
Please take time to read and familiarise yourself with our 
Trust Attendance Policy: Attendance Policy 
 
Please be aware that the school is unable to authorise holiday 
requests for absence during term time. 
 
If you arrive after 8.50am, please come to the Office to 
sign the late book. It is really important that you ensure your 
child arrives at school between 8:40 and 8:50am. 

 
 
PARENTMAIL/COMMUNICATION WITH SCHOOL 
The school uses Parentmail to communicate with parents/carers and it is very important everyone is 
able to access our messages. Please contact the school office if you are experiencing any difficulties in 
receiving messages, as you may miss some crucial information.  
 
If you move house or update your telephone number or email address, it is vital that we are kept 
informed. Please email us so that we can update our records with your new contact details:  
admin@st-marys-ipswich.suffolk.sch.uk 

mailto:admin@st-marys-ipswich.suffolk.sch.uk
https://www.stmaryscatholicprimaryipswich.com/policies


 
SPORTS CLUBS SUMMER TERM 2024 
 

Mondays 
Football Club (years 3, 4 & 5 boys) 3.30-4.30pm.  
 

Thursdays 
Football Club (years 3, 4 & 5 girls) starts at 8am.  
 

Fridays 
Multisports Club (years 1, 2 & 3) starts at 8am. 
Handball & Dodgeball (years 4, 5 & 6) starts at 12.10pm.  
Cricket & Rounders Club (years 4, 5 & 6) 3.30-4.30pm. 
 

Please contact the School Office for further information.  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

MUSIC LESSONS  

Reminder of days when pre-booked and pre-paid lessons take 

place.  

Mondays - Violin 

Tuesdays – Brass  

Thursdays – Woodwind  

Please encourage your children to remember their instrument! 

 



 

 
Booking Link for Comic Strip Awareness 
  

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/comic-strip-awareness-tickets-772290671187?aff=oddtdtcreator


 
 

Please see this link for further information: New Beginnings Children's Writing Competition 
 

  

https://mcusercontent.com/5c2782ab1264cda5bb7f549a9/files/4ff40241-250f-7bd5-4463-318fcaff1de0/Writing_competition.pdf


WORLD BOOK DAY PHOTOS 

 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

SPOTLIGHT ON 

YEAR 2 
 

 

RE 

This term we have begun our learning about Holy Week. We have learned 
that Jesus entered Jerusalem on a donkey and was greeted by lots of 
people with palm leaves. We have begun to learn about the Stations of 
the Cross and visited the church on Thursday afternoon. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
DT 
We had great fun designing our cars out of recycled materials. We thought hard about our chassis, 
axles and wheels. Once we’d made our cars, we had races in the Willow Garden!  

 
  

 



HISTORY 
We have been learning about the history of Felixstowe, including what happened in 1953 – The Great Flood of Felixstowe! 
We role-played as experts trying to warn the local people about what would happen. 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 

ART 
We have been recapping our drawing techniques this term. We have been learning how to stipple, crosshatch, dash and swirl 
to create interesting effects. 
 

 
  



WRITING/SCIENCE 
We created non-chronological reports to support our science learning on materials. We have learned that there are lots of 
different materials that have different properties. For example, glass is usually transparent and brittle, whereas metal is opaque 
and durable. 

 
ART/GEOGRAPHY 
In geography we have been learning about Nairobi in Kenya and how it compares to London. We learned about the Masaai 
tribe and created some facepaint artwork and pointillism patterns. 

 
  
 
 
 
 



NSPCC LISTEN UP, SPEAK UP 

It takes a village to raise a child. And it takes a community to keep children safe. 
 
That’s why the NSPCC is encouraging every adult in the UK to take their 10-minute digital training and learn how to listen 
up and speak up for children. 
 
Listen up, Speak up will show you:  
 
*some signs a child might be at risk, and steps you can take to help 
 
*how to approach difficult conversations to help keep children safe 
 
*who you can contact if you’re ever concerned about a child or their family. 
 
Follow this link: NSPCC Listen up, Speak up 10-minute Training 
 
Worried about a child? 
If you're worried about a child, even if you're unsure, contact the NSPCC Helpline to speak to a counsellor.  
Call us on 0808 800 5000, or email help@nspcc.org.uk  
 
IN NEED OF SUPPORT? 
Some sources of support are as follows: 
https://healthwatchsuffolk.co.uk/signposting/youngpeople/  
You can call Childline about anything on 0800 1111. There is the option to speak with one of its councillors. It also has plenty 
of information on its website, including information about Cyberbullying: https://www.childline.org.uk/  
Children and Young People’s Emotional Wellbeing Hub 
Information, advice and support for anyone concerned about the emotional wellbeing and mental health of a child or young 
person aged 0 to 25 years. Link above or call 0345 600 2090. 
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/ 
Anyone can call Samaritans on 116 123. It does not matter how old you are or what is bothering you. This page on the 
Samaritans website tells you what to expect if you call them. 
If you are concerned about an immediate risk to the safety of a child, please call Customer First on 0808 800 4005. 
In an emergency, call the Police on 999. 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/support-us/listen-up-speak-up/sign-up/
mailto:help@nspcc.org.uk
https://healthwatchsuffolk.co.uk/signposting/youngpeople/
https://www.childline.org.uk/
https://www.suffolk.gov.uk/children-families-and-learning/children-and-young-peoples-mental-health-and-emotional-wellbeing-support/suffolk-children-and-young-peoples-emotional-wellbeing-hub?nodeId=0cfcbb8a-a4d5-5145-a81f-d3f2fff0ce89&entryId=1f382b4b-8833-5604-a4cb-78e5a5ec6f36
https://www.youngminds.org.uk/
https://www.samaritans.org/how-we-can-help/contact-samaritan/talk-us-phone/


 

 
 

Term dates for 2023 – 2024 
 

Summer Term 2024 

Monday 15th April – Friday 19th July 

Bank holiday: 6th May 

Half term: 27th May – 31st May 

Staff Training day: 12th April 
 

Spring Term Dates 

4th March – Book Week  

7th March – World Book Day 

11th March – Science Week   

19th March – 3.30-6pm parents evening  

21st March – 4.30-7pm parents evening   

22nd March – 1.15pm KS2 reconciliation    

28th March – Easter Liturgy 9am in church 

 
 

Term dates for 2024 – 2025 

Autumn Term 2024 

Wednesday 4th September – Friday 20th December 

Half term: 28th October – 1st November 

Staff Training day: 2nd September, 3rd September & 

4th November 

 

Spring Term 2025 

Tuesday 7th January – Friday 4th April 

Half term: 17th February – 21st February 

Staff Training day: 6th January 

 

Summer Term 2025 

Wednesday 23rd April – Tuesday 22nd July 

Bank holiday: 5th May 

Half term: 26th May – 30th May 

Staff Training day: 22nd April 
 


